
The Hamilton Wenham Regional School District 
School Committee Executive Session Meeting 

June 2, 2021 

Present 
David Polito 
Michelle Horgan 
Anna Siedzik, Vice Chairperson  
Jennifer Carr, Secretary 
Mary Beth-Banios, Superintendent 
Vincent Leone, Assistant Superintendent 

The Hamilton-Wenham School Committee moves to Executive Session for the purposes of 
discussing strategy with respect to collective bargaining with the Hamilton-Wenham Education 
Association.  Executive Session began at 10:18pm and was held at Buker Elementary School. 

1) School Committee members were informed about new provisions in the teacher
contract including:

a. The presences of 403B payments.
b. Yearly raises and Covid bonuses.
c. Updates to teacher salaries and benefits.
d. New teacher responsibilities and policies.

Mary Beth Banios expressed confidence that the contract would pass through the union 
and be approved by its members. 

2) Briefly discussed were the office staff and custodial contracts where negotiations were
set to begin.

Motion to Adjourn at 10:34 PM:  Michelle Horgan 2nd: Anna Siedzik 

Approved by the HWRSD School Committee on 09.23.2021


